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St. Barbara’s Primary School
Newsletter: March 2020
         Welcome to the March edition of our Newsletter!

Corona Virus: Covid-19
To help in the battle to prevent the spread of the above virus, the children are washing their hands more frequently throughout the day in line with guidance issued from the Local Authority and the NHS.

Tissues are also available across the school and children are encouraged to use tissues when coughing or sneezing and then to bin them immediately afterwards (please see the picture below).

It would be very helpful if you could give your child a small packet of tissues to keep in his/her pocket and to reinforce the ‘Catch it, Bin it, Kill it’ message below at home. Thank you.
Regularly updated information on the virus can be found at either:

www.nhsinform.scot/coronavirus      or     www.nhslanarkshire.scot.nhs.uk/coronavirus
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Sacramental Preparation: Sacrament of Reconciliation                             
The Sacrament of Reconciliation will be conferred on Tuesday 24th March at 7pm in St. Barbara’s Church. As agreed, children should wear full school uniform.
Sacramental Preparation: First Holy Communion

Children in Primary 4 will receive the Sacrament of First Holy Communion on Sunday 17th May at 12 noon.
Baptismal Certificates

If you have not already done so, please send your child’s Baptismal Certificate into school so that we can make a copy. Thank you.
Easter Holiday
School will close on Friday 3rd April at 2.30pm for the Easter break. It will re-open on Monday 20th April at 9am. 
Easter Sunday is 12th April.
Childsmile

[image: image4.wmf]The Childsmile Team will come to the school on Tuesday 10th March to see the children in Primaries 1 and 2. Letters have already been issued to parents.


Dance Competition
Miss McEleney and her Dance Team will be organizing a raffle in order to raise funds for costumes for the forthcoming competition.

They are going to send two raffle strips home to each family with a note asking you to buy them for £1 per strip.

Any additional strips can be bought in school if desired.
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Vision and Values   

FEBRUARY AWARDS

St. Barbara’s Primary School: FAITH Awards
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FAITH: Friendly, Active, Inspiring, Teamwork, Helpful

Last year you will remember that the Pupil Council in conjunction with all of the children, parents, staff and other stakeholders, created a motto for our school based on our Vision and Values’ strapline:

‘Faith in our Education; Educate in the Faith!’

The motto above was chosen and it is used by everyone as an evaluative tool. To keep the motto at the forefront of everyone’s mind, St. Barbara’s FAITH Awards have been introduced. These are awarded to children who have gone above and beyond what we would normally expect and the February recipients are listed below. Congratulations to all of them!

	Name
	Class
	Category 

	Deri Duffy
	Primary 1
	Teamwork

	Jackson McCluskey
	Primary 1
	Inspiring

	Caden McKellar
	Primary 2
	Inspiring

	Aiden McColligan
	Primary 3
	Active

	Isla McCluskey
	Primary 4/3
	Inspiring

	Alessio Crolla
	Primary 5/4
	Friendly

	Ethan Young
	Primary 5
	Friendly

	Erin Graham
	Primary 6
	Teamwork

	Michael Keegan
	Primary 7
	Inspiring
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Competitions
Three competitions will take place shortly:  the NLC Dance Competition, the Cluster Maths Challenge and the Primary Reading Quiz.

Maths Challenge
[image: image10.wmf]Two teams of Primary 7 children will participate in the cluster Enterprising Maths Challenge in OLHS on 25th March. 
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Primary Reading Quiz

This competition involves four children from P.6 and P.7 and will take place on week beginning 16th March 2020.  
NLC Dance Competition

[image: image12.wmf]This will take place on Wednesday 25th March. Miss McEleney and the children are working really hard to produce the dance of the year!                                                                                         
We wish them all every success!

Parents’ Appointments

Parents’ appointments will take place on Thursday 19th March 2020. Letters have been sent out with information on how to book appointments.
Please note: if you have more than one child in the school, the system will NOT allow you to book consecutive appointments – you will have to leave a short time gap in-between.
Class Assemblies
The next class assembly is for Primary 1 (Miss McEleney’s class) will take place on Friday 13th March at 10am.  
The class assembly for P.1 (Mrs Connolly/Mrs MacLeod’s class) will take place on Friday 27th March at 10am.
We would like to welcome parents/guardians and family of the children to come along.
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The Government and NHS are prepared to deal with this
virus but you can help too.

Germs can live on some surfaces for hours. To protect
yoursef and others
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CATCHIT. BINIT. KILLIT.

This is the best way to slow the spread of almost any
germs,including Coronavius.

Find out more at nhsinform.scot/coronavirus
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Lent      2020
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The Road to Calvary
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 I remembered to say                 I remembered to give                     I remembered         

     a little prayer                         up a snack                                     to give some money
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                                                                                                          to help the poor
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During the season of Lent all members of our school community are reminded of the Catholic tradition of prayer, fasting and almsgiving. To help we have created a ‘Road to Calvary’ within the school which winds along the corridor, up towards the Admin area and arrives at our ‘Little Calvary’ next to Reception.

The children are asked to reflect on the three traditions and to try to do at least one each week. On Fridays, the children will colour a little picture and place it on the appropriate section of the path indicating which of the three things they have tried to do. Hopefully by Easter the path will be full.
The Charity Committee will be writing to you shortly giving details of charities selected by the children for support over the Lenten period.

Lenten Mass
During the Season of Lent, Mass is celebrated in the church each morning at 8.30am. Everyone is very welcome to attend.


SCOTIA BOOKS READING CHALLENGE 
24th February – Friday 24th April
It is quite a few years since St. Barbara’s participated in the Scotia Books Reading Challenge. We have decided to complete the challenge again in order to promote reading in school and at home.

This is a sponsored challenge with all of the money raised coming back to the school in the form of books for the children to read for class libraries. In addition, in order to promote children’s choices, we will take a group of children to Scotia Warehouse in Kilsyth once the challenge has ended to select books for the classes.

The Challenge
· To read a minimum of TEN books during the Challenge
· All of the family can become involved – simply read a book to a child – as this counts too!
· Ask members of your FAMILY to sponsor you as you read
· If 10 people sponsor you 10p PER BOOK and you read 10 books – you will get a GOLD MEDAL (total sponsorship = £10)
· If 7 people sponsor you 10p PER BOOK and you read 7 books – you will get a CERTIFICATE of ACHIEVEMENT (total sponsorship = £4.90)

· If you raise any extra money, don’t worry - that will result in even more books for the school!

· Please keep your sponsorship envelope somewhere safe and return it at the end of the challenge. Thank you!

This is a seven-week challenge – however we have included the Easter break in order to help you to catch up if needed!

Happy Reading!


Participating in the Reading Challenge will count as reading activities as part of the current homework pilot (unless the teacher has set specific reading homework/activities for a particular week).
Sumdog Maths Challenge


March 2020

658 Classes entered

361 Classes qualified

7 552 Children participated 
1 337 331 Questions answered

1 090 805 Correct answers


                             Highest placed Participants: March 2020
                               7 552 Participants in North Lanarkshire

	Overall Position : NLC
	Name
	Class

	2nd
	Jenna Macleod
	P.4/3

	6th 
	Dylan Keegan
	P.6

	11th 
	Ethan Pringle
	P.5

	18th 
	Daniel McFall
	P.7

	31st 
	Rachael Cushley
	P.5

	34th 
	Katie McGinlay
	P.7

	52nd 
	Connor Ward
	P.7

	65th
	Kyle Johnston
	P.5/4

	75th 
	Luca Bucur
	P.1

	95th 
	Ava Young
	P.7


                              St. Barbara’s Class Places

                                     March 2020

                              361 Classes Qualified

	Overall Position : NLC
	Class

	10th 
	Primary 7

	29th 
	Primary 4/3

	33rd 
	Primary 5

	43rd 
	Primary 2

	80th 
	Primary 1 (Mrs Connolly/Mrs Macleod)

	84th 
	Primary 5/4

	97th 
	Primary 6

	104th 
	Primary 3

	201st 
	Primary 1 (Miss McEleney)


Many Congratulations to all of the children and to the classes above.

Please look out for the next challenge: the more children who enter, the greater chance we have to improve even further!

March 2020
Tuesday 10th March            Childsmile (P.1 and P.2)
Friday 13th March                P.1 Assembly – 10am (Miss McEleney)
Thursday 19th March           Parent Appointments

Tuesday 24th March            7pm Sacrament of Reconciliation (P.3 children)

Wednesday 25th March       Cluster Maths Challenge

Wednesday 25th March       Dance Competition

Friday 27th March               P.1 Assembly at 10am (Mrs Connolly/Mrs MacLeod’s class) 

Friday 3rd April                    School closes at 2.30pm for Easter Break
April Preview
Monday 20th April       School opens at 9am  


                Chloe Collin     Anton Murtha    Kayla Noonan     Josh Coyle-Connor
               Ethan Daly     Cate McLaughlin     Ellis McMenamin     Ollie Nicholson                       
Aiden McColligan     Ryan O’Boyle     Rory Dunn     Cole Henderson-Smith     Noah Webb    
Kyle Johnston      Olivia Caldwell      Millie McLaughlan     Orlaith O’Neill    Harris Millar

                          Katie McGinlay    Ciaran Smith   Millie Rodden

        Happy birthday from all of your friends at St. Barbara’s!
We would be grateful for a small donation to be given to the charity of the children’s choice.


        Thank you














FAITH: Friendly, Active, Inspiring, Teamwork, Helpful


